
 
 

 

 
 

PLANNING COMMITTEE 
Tuesday, 8 August 2017 

 
PRESENT: Councillor A. Lenny (Chair) 
 
Councillors:  
S.M. Allen, J.M. Charles, I.W. Davies, J.A. Davies, P.M. Edwards, W.T. Evans, 
J.K. Howell, J.D. James, A.C.J. Jones, D. Jones, M.J.A. Lewis, K. Lloyd, K. Madge and 
B.A.L. Roberts 
 
Also in attendance: 
Councillor E.G. Thomas who addressed the Committee in respect of Planning Application 
E/35395. 
 
The following Officers were in attendance: 
L. Quelch, Head of Planning; 
G. Noakes, Senior Development Management Officer [East]; 
S. Murphy, Senior Solicitor; 
J. Owen, Democratic Services Officer. 
 
Chamber, County Hall, Carmarthen - 12.00pm - 1.00pm 
 
1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

 
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors L. Bowen, J. Gilasbey,  
H.I. Jones and J.E. Williams. 
 

2. DECLARATIONS OF PERSONAL INTERESTS 
 

Councillor Minute Number Nature of Interest 

K. Lloyd 3.1 – Planning Application E/35395 - 
Retrospective Permission for already 
constructed brewery shed in situ on land at 
Evan Evans Brewery, 1 Rhosmaen Street, 
Llandeilo, SA19 6LU  

Member of the 
Campaign for Real Ale 

A. Lenny 3.1 – Planning Application E/35395 - 
Retrospective Permission for already 
constructed brewery shed in situ on land at 
Evan Evans Brewery, 1 Rhosmaen Street, 
Llandeilo, SA19 6LU 

Member of his family 
works in the similar 
line of business. 

 

Officer Minute Number Nature of Interest 

L. Quelch 
Head of 
Planning 

3.1 – Planning Application E/35395 - 
Retrospective Permission for already 
constructed brewery shed in situ on land at 
Evan Evans Brewery, 1 Rhosmaen Street, 
Llandeilo, SA19 6LU  

Not disclosed. 

 



 
 

 

 
3. TO CONSIDER THE HEAD OF PLANNING'S REPORTS ON THE FOLLOWING 

PLANNING APPLICATIONS [WHICH HAD BEEN THE SUBJECT OF EARLIER 
SITE VISITS BY THE COMMITTEE] AND TO DETERMINE THE APPLICATIONS 
 
3.1. E/35395 - RETROSPECTIVE PERMISSION FOR ALREADY 

CONSTRUCTED BREWERY SHED IN SITU ON LAND AT EVAN 
EVANS BREWERY, 1 RHOSMAEN STREET, LLANDEILO, SA19 6LU 

 
The Chair, Councillor A. Lenny having earlier declared an interest in this 
application and in the absence of the Vice Chair, Councillor H.I. Jones, sought 
nominations to Chair Agenda Item 3.1.   
 
It was UNANIMOUSLY RESOLVED to appoint Councillor T. Evans as Chair for 
Agenda Item 3.1. 
 
The Chair, Councillor A. Lenny vacated the chair and left the meeting during its 
determination. Councillor T. Evans, chaired the meeting in the Chair’s absence. 
 
[Note, Councillor K. Lloyd and Mrs L. Quelch, Head of Planning having earlier 
declared an interest in this application also left the Chamber during its 
determination.] 
 
The Development Management Officer (East) referred to the private site visit 
undertaken by the Committee earlier that day (see Minute 3.3 of the Planning 
Committee Meeting on the 29th June, 2017), the reasoning for the site inspection 
to afford the committee the opportunity of viewing the development from the 
objector’s perspective and to see the building within the context of the brewery site 
as a whole. He referred, with the aid of presentation slides, to the written report of 
the Head of Planning which provided an appraisal of the site together with a 
description of the proposed development, a summary of the consultation 
responses received and information on the local and national policies which were 
relevant to the assessment of the application. The Committee was advised that the 
Head of Planning was recommending refusal of the application for the reasons 
detailed within the written report. 
 
A representation was received from the local member who spoke and conveyed 
his initial concern regarding the ‘temporary structure on the site’ and offered the 
following observations which reiterated the points detailed within the Head of 
Planning’s written report:- 
 

 “The local Town Council have queried that this building is classed as a 
‘temporary building” but it seems to me it is a permanent building with a likely 
lifespan of more than 10 years. So I cannot understand why it is classified as 
‘temporary’”; 

 While it is regrettable that the building has already been erected prior to 
planning permission being obtained, it is located in a commercial area of the 
town; 

 There have been no objections from nearby neighbours; 

 Residents along Heol Bethlehem, across the valley, have expressed concern 
with regard to the size of the building, disruption to their view and light pollution; 

 This retrospective application is for a different type of building to the more 
traditional design that was granted planning permission under reference 
E/27895; 



 
 

 

 The application should not be an officer decision ‘in view of the past history with 
the local office’. No clarification has been provided with regard to the purported 
‘past history’; 

 The bottling plant provides important employment in a rural community. 
 

The Local Member concluded by informing the Committee that he was in support 
of the application. 
 
The Development Management Officer (East) responded to the issues raised. 

RESOLVED that planning application E/35395 be approved, contrary to the 
recommendation of the Head of Planning, as the Committee was satisfied 
that the building was erected as a temporary building and that the business 
had the potential to support the local economy by safeguarding existing jobs 
and providing future jobs. 

3.2. E/35434 - SECOND STOREY EXTENSION ABOVE EXISTING GROUND 
FLOOR REAR EXTENSION AT 3 CAEFFYNNON, LLANDYBIE, 
AMMANFORD, SA18 2TH 

 
The Development Management Officer (East) referred to the private site visit 
undertaken by the Committee earlier that day (see Minute 3.3 of the Planning 
Committee Meeting on the 29th June 2017), the purpose of which had been to 
enable the Committee to view the site to assess whether the proposal could 
adversely impact on the amenity of the neighbouring properties in terms of loss of 
light.  He referred, with the aid of presentation slides, to the written report of the 
Head of Planning which provided an appraisal of the site together with a 
description of the proposed development, a summary of the consultation 
responses received and information on the local and national policies which were 
relevant to the assessment of the application.  
 
The Committee was advised that the Head of Planning was recommending 
approval of the application for the reasons detailed within the written report. 
 
RESOLVED that planning application E/35434 be granted subject to the 
conditions detailed within the Head of Planning’s written report.  
 
 
 
 
 

 
________________________    __________________ 
CHAIR       DATE 


